
 

Town of Ayer 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for May 17, 2016 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for May 18, 2016 was called to order at 7pm. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to adopt the Montachusett Region Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan 2015 on 
recommendation by the Fire Chief and Town Administrator.  

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to appoint a DPW Water Distribution System Operator on recommendation 

by the DPW Superintendent. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the acceptance by the Town of the Willow Road Wastewater 
Pumping Station on recommendation by the DPW Superintendent. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the contract for the West Main Pumping Station in the amount of 

$339,600. 
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the contract for the 2016 Paving and Road Treatment in the 
amount of $315,684. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the Pleasant Street Reconstruction Project Contract in the amount 

of $833,566. 
 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the contract for the installation of the Wastewater Pumping Station 

Cellular RTUs in the amount of $40,500. 
 

• The BOS heard a presentation by BeWell Organic Medicine Inc. for a medical marijuana cultivation 
facility to be located at 31 Willow Road.  The BOS voted (1-1) to award a letter of non-opposition 
for BeWell Organic (vote did not pass). 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve a one day beer and wine license for June 18, 2016 for St. Mary’s 

Parish.  
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the meeting minutes for May 3, 2016. 

 
• The BOS adjourned (2-0) at 9:25pm. 

 
• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 7pm at the 

Ayer Town Hall 
 

 
*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the BOS nor do  
            they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 
 


